
WEST SADSBURY TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS WORK SESSION  
April 23, 2019 
 
 
 
 

1. A list of outstanding invoices, including $7,164.21 in general fund expenses, $16,548.10 in liquid 
fuels expenses, and $50,000.00 in fire fund expenses was presented to the Board.  Barry 
Edwards made a motion to pay the invoices and John Keesey seconded the motion.  Motion 
passed 3-0. 

2. The Board had a lengthy discussion about the Keystone Valley Fire Department and the KV Fire 
District.  The Board is going to explore other fire department options.  Cindy is going to do 
research to find out what other local municipalities are paying for fire services and how they are 
funding the services. 

3. An amended conditional use hearing order for Chester and Emma Stoltzfus was presented to the 
Board.  Barry Edwards made a motion to sign the order, and John Keesey seconded the motion.  
Motion passed 3-0. 

4. The Performance Agreement for the summer concert with Big Package Band, as amended per 
the Township Solicitor, was presented to the Board.  The Board approved the changes, and the 
agreement will be sent to the band for their signatures. 

5. Chief Fidler informed the Board that the police department received a grant in the amount of  
$2,500.00 from Walmart to be used for equipment.  The Chief also mentioned that he would like 
to explore getting bodycams for the department.   

6. Victory Brewing is planning to host a 5K run in September.  Runners will start at Victory’s facility 
on Lower Valley Road, and head east into Parkesburg before returning to Victory.  Chief Fidler 
and the Board have no objection to the run. 

7. Roadmaster Joe Prekup informed the board that he and the road crew have been working on 
roads, filling potholes and cutting swales on road sides to allow water to drain.  Joe has also 
been getting prices on paving roads and the township parking lot and driveway between the 
municipal property and the police department. 

8. Joe told the Board that in regards to the stream restoration project along Pine Creek, he is 
concerned that the area on the west side of Rt. 41 may be beyond his capability due to the 
wetlands in that area.  He did say that he can handle the restoration needed to the creek on the 
east side of Rt. 41.  Joe also mentioned that he is looking into a rain barrel program for the 
Township. 

9. Barry stated that township resident Art Wright is interested in filling the vacancy on the Planning 
Commission. 

 
As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:26 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Cindy Mammarella 

Cindy Mammarella 
Township Manager 
 


